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Minutes of August 2, 2008 Cabin Coalition Meeting 
 
The meeting was called to order at 3:35 pm at the Glauthier Family cabin, Metcalf #8.  
In attendance were 30 cabin owners representing 11 tracts [Barton Flats, East 
Lakeview, Falls Tract, Lakeview, Lytle Creek, Metcalf, Minnelusa, Polique Canyon,  
Seven Oaks, South Fork Santa Ana River and Southwest Shore]. The Forest Service 
was represented by Forest Supervisor Jeanne Wade-Evans, Mountaintop District 
Ranger Kurt Winchester, Betty Hartenstine and Sharon Dooley. 
 
Fire Situation: Jeanne started off with comments on the early fire season and the fact 
that the high fire suppression costs are already hampering other programs in the Forest 
Service budget. She mentioned that the forest has just received $40m in emergency 
funding for hazardous fuels reduction. Later in the meeting Kurt commented that local 
resources are returning from the Northern California fires and that there are plenty of 
fire resources on the forest should they be needed. There has only been one significant 
fire on the forest this summer, that being the Ridge Fire near Yucaipa that burned about 
125 acres. Finally, the new fire clearance requirements have not yet been finalized and 
will be communicated to us when they are. 
 
Kurt was asked if the FS had funding for hazard tree removal in cabin areas and 
responded that there are no such funds to his knowledge. 
 
Permit Continuation: 300 of the recreation cabins on the forest are in compliance; 400 
remain to be re-inspected. Jeanne expects this process to be completed by the end of 
October. NEPA analyses have been completed for the Lakeview and Polique Canyon 
tracts. The Forest Service is doing a thorough environmental review to ensure that 
sensitive issues and areas are identified and avoided, so that Categorical Exclusions 
can be used. Use of the C.E. approach avoids a much longer and expensive 
environmental impact assessment. 
 
Jeanne anticipates that some short-term permits will be issued to give holders additional 
time to come into compliance. She noted that these would use a standard special use 
term permit form [2700-4] and would have an Operations and Maintenance plan 
attached to detail the work needed to achieve compliance. 
 
Betty picked up the discussion of permit reissuance and noted that the FS is working 
hard to get this completed. They have created an internal task-group to process the 
backlog of 70-90 work proposals from cabin owners. They had set a target of July 31 to 
complete processing of these proposals and to issue project approvals to the 
permittees.  
 
October 31 is the deadline for completion of compliance work in order to receive your 
new 20-year permit on December 31, 2008. Someone asked if this included the water 
and sanitation systems required for many cabins in the Santa Ana River tracts. Kurt 
answered that, for cabins required to address water and sanitation systems, they will be 
considered to be in compliance if they are under contract to have the needed work 
done.  
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Betty noted that a new issue regarding cabins on spring-fed water systems has just 
come up. The County is requiring that such systems be inspected to ensure that the 
water supply cannot be contaminated. Permittees on such systems have received a 
notice of the required inspection. Spring systems have recently been grandfathered-in 
as accepted users under the USFS water allotment be the Santa Ana Regional Water 
Control Board. 
 
Volunteers are needed! Assistance is needed in the Santa Ana River tracts to survey 
cabins [surveying = exterior photographs, sketch of cabin and improvements on the lot 
and basic measurement of the cabin dimensions] and to help with basic inspections 
other than water/sanitation and unauthorized improvements. If you have time to 
volunteer in this effort, call Chris Fabbro, one of the FS special uses staff for that area, 
at 909-382-2812. 
 
Volunteers will also be needed in the Big Bear Valley to complete some 
drawings/measurements and to do reinspections. Betty will figure out what’s needed 
and contact Roy to have a request communicated through the Coalition. 
 
2008 Appraisals: On-site meetings with the appraiser at each typical lot are expected 
over the Labor Day weekend, although the local FS does not have the schedule for 
those meetings. Roy will contact the Regional Review Appraiser, Kim Brower, and see if 
he can get the schedule.  
 
Betty noted that the 2009 fee notices, which should be mailed about February 1, 2009, 
will reflect the 1998 appraisal valuations, with the annual adjustments. If you disagreed 
with that 1998 appraisal, receipt of the bill constitutes a federal action and you can then 
submit an appeal.    
 
Roy then talked about the local appraisal process and the Cabin Coalition 2 efforts to 
address the exorbitant fees that are resulting from the new appraisals under the CUFFA 
rules. Regarding the appraisal process due to begin Labor Day, tracts need to present 
their best case for a fair valuation by ensuring that the appraiser fully understands any 
limitations on cabin use and negative or questionable conditions so that these can be 
considered in the adjustment process. Conditions that might be pointed out could 
include limited seasonal access, high pedestrian or auto traffic, day use and associated 
trash. The Coalition Yahoo site has contained the appraisal package prepared by the 
Metcalf Tract for the 1998 appraisal. Roy will update this with his draft for the upcoming 
appraisal. 
 
Of the completed appraisals done under the new CUFFA rules, approximately 20% are 
resulting in fees which are exorbitant in relation to the use that is being permitted and 
the terms and restrictions of our permits. Some of these exorbitant fees range from a 
high of $27,650 per year to quite a number in the range of $8000 to $10,000 per year. 
The Cabin Coalition 2 [or C2] has been working for a solution along three avenues: 
 
First, C2 has been trying to convince the Forest Service that their interpretation of 
CUFFA is incorrect and should be fixed. It now appears that this administrative process 
will not succeed; 
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Second, C2 recognizes that fixing the CUFFA process may be an extended process, so 
they have begun working on securing a moratorium on implementation of extreme high 
fees from the 1998 and new appraisals; and  
 
Third, C2 now believes that it will require an Act of Congress to correct the CUFFA bill. 
 
Cabin owner letters to Congress have been effective in raising the level of attention to 
and understanding of this issue. Additional letters will be needed to encourage 
Congress to hold a hearing on this issue, which is seen as crucial to getting the support 
needed to pass the corrective legislation. Watch for updates on this issue and requests 
for your assistance. 
 
Group Discussion: No additional topics were raised. 
 
Next Meeting: The consensus was to hold a fall meeting, possibly in early November. 
Roy will send out an email to determine people’s preference for meeting dates. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at about 5:00 pm to our Third Annual Coalition BBQ. 
 
 
Roy Glauthier 
08/08/08 


